
   

COVERAGE OF PACKED 

SEPTEMBER CALENDAR 
By Tony Albarella 

Last month turned out to be one of 
our busiest periods ever, event-wise, 
and we were happy to see many 
members gather at the festivities. 
The club scheduled several fun get-
togethers, and coverage of them can 
be found in this issue. 
 We start with Rob Harriman’s 
report from the September 8 Cruise-
In Meeting at Pizza Town in 
Elmwood Park, found on pages 4-5.  
Lois Harriman pitched in with her 
report on the Ice Cream Run to The 
After Char Broil Grill in Flanders, 
held on September 17, and coverage 
of the Shook Funeral Home Car 
Show at the Van Houten Avenue 
Street Fair. Visit pages 6, 10-11 for 
those reports, and thanks to both 
Harrimans for providing play-by-
play and color commentary. 
 Cindy and I were lucky enough 
to make it to and thoroughly enjoy 
the CCNJ Drive-In Movie Night at 
Demarest Farms in Hillsdale, held 

on September 10. What a wonderful 
evening, as evidenced by the photos 
on pages 12-15. Kudos to Anthony 
Vanacore for arranging such a great 
throwback event and to everyone 
there who helped to pull it off. 
 Topping off our club coverage, 
we have a follow-up on August’s 
Cars and Coffee event, which was 
held at the Krispy Kreme in 
Paramus. Anthony mentioned this 
get-together in his Director’s 
Message last month, and here on 
page 16 we feature the event photos 
he sent in. 
 

CONVERTIBLES WANTED FOR 

COLUMBUS DAY PARADE 
By Lou Filardo 

Convertibles needed for the Nutley-
Belleville Columbus Day Parade. 
Anyone willing to participate is 
more than welcome! 
 I cannot attend this parade so 
please try to make an effort. It's a 
well-attended parade to show off 
your vehicles. Convertibles wanted, 
even if they are not Cadillacs, to 
carry dignitaries. 

When: Sunday, October 9, 2022 
Where: Belleville High School 
  100 Passaic Ave.    
  Belleville, NJ 
Time: 12:00 PM staging 
       1:00 PM step off 
Contact: Lou Filardo 
 Phone: 973-882 6468 call or text 
 Email: louielimo@camcast.net 
 Facebook: Messenger Louie Limo 
Thank you all! 
 

FALL SHOW & MEMBERSHIP 

DRIVE TOP OFF 2022 SEASON 
By Tony Albarella 

Our fantastic club Fall Show will 
take place at the State Line Lookout 
in Alpine, NJ, on November 13. 
Additionally, our 2023 Membership 
Drive is currently underway. Please 
see the forms found in this 
newsletter for details on both. 
 

TOUR PART 2 COMING SOON 
By Tony Albarella 

Last month I shared Part One of the 
dual-collection tour I attended. Due 
to the overwhelming club coverage 
in this issue (never a problem!), I’ll 
run Part Two in a future issue. 
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(WE SURE DID) SEE YOU IN SEPTEMBER 
 

FALL SHOW CAPS OFF 2022 ON NOVEMBER 13 

     “Driving the past into the future” 
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2014 — 2017 

2014 — 2017 

CCNJ members and their cars turn out during several different club events throughout September. 
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 Rob Harriman, 

 Treasurer 

 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
  

Begin. Bal.   8/28/22    $6,287.38 
Deposits                    +   $1,156.24               
Disbursements           -  $1,956.89       
                                      —-————— 
Ending Bal. 9/28/22     $5,486.73 

Director’s MessageDirector’s Message  

October 2022    
cadclubnj@gmail.com 

 

OFFICERS 
 

Director 
Anthony Vanacore 201-888-8727   

Treasurer 

Rob Harriman   973-942-5896 
 

Secretary/Membership 

Lois Harriman   551-444-2039 

 

Board Members 
Steve Calandra  201-921-3645 
Dave Carney     201-937-0719 
Mike Cascio      862-377-4672 
Joe Vanacore, Jr.  201-304-2881 
 

VOLUNTEERS 
 

Newsletter Editor 

Tony Albarella  732-750-3260  
tztony@hotmail.com 

 
 

Annual Dinner/Toy Shop 

Bill Marcy   201-342-4871 
bmarcy@optonline.net 

 

Parade  Chairman 

Lou Filardo   973-868-0525  
louielimo@comcast.net 

 

Technical Advisors 

Mike Cascio     862-377-4672 
 Bill Marcy        201-342-4871 

 

Restoration Advisor 

Viktor Tkaczenko  201-532-0919 
 

Activities & Event Planning 

Merchandicing 

Open Positions 
 

Publicity 

Anthony Vanacore 
tonyv773@gmail.com  

 

Webmaster 

Marc Polizzotto 
marcpolizzotto@gmail.com 

Hello Members, 

What a jam-packed month it’s been! Thank you all who attended the 

events we held. They were all successful and inspired me to continue in-

troducing new events in the upcoming seasons. 

 For those of you who don’t know, this upcoming club meeting is go-

ing to be a nominations meeting for the board. This will be held at River 

View East. If anyone is interested in getting more involved, please 

come! 

 November 13th we have our Fall Car Show at the Alpine lookout. 

We will need help setting up, parking and for clean-up, so if anyone 

would like to participate, let me know and I will put you on the list. We 

are also including a “sponsorship” flyer for anyone who may know a 

small business that would like to donate to the show! We will be recog-

nizing them at the show once we order the trophies! 

 This fall show is a little late for the season, so we understand that if 

there is rain or snow we will have to cancel the event. That being said, I 

am optimistic that we will get a beautiful day as we have had in the past. 

My goal is to reach 50 cars this year, so please invite anyone you know 

with a Cadillac (or LaSalle)! As al-

ways, pre-war vehicles enter for 

FREE! And remember, we also accept 

new cars, so feel free to bring your 

DTS, CTS, XTS or whatever letter 

combination Cadillac you may have 

that’ll fit the bill! Thanks! 

 

Your Director, 

AnthonyAnthonyAnthonyAnthony    
P.S. For those of you curious about Dick’s ‘95 Deville (AKA “Al”): I 

have it in the shop for brake work and new rear shocks. I hope to get it 

on the road soon. I may have found a set of seats out in PA, but it is over 

four hours away. We’ll see if I decide to commit to them! 

Anthony Vanacore, 
Director 
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CLUB CRIUSE NIGHTCLUB CRIUSE NIGHTCLUB CRIUSE NIGHTCLUB CRIUSE NIGHT    
    

AT PIZZA TOWN USAAT PIZZA TOWN USAAT PIZZA TOWN USAAT PIZZA TOWN USA    
    

Report and photos by Rob Harriman 

Ten Cadillacs convened at Pizza Town USA, in Elmwood Park, on the evening of September 

8th. Lois and I arrived with “Doris,” our ’63 Coupe de Ville, just as the sun was setting. It was 

a refreshing, cool cruise night, the first time Doris came out since Rutt’s Hut night in June! She 

does not have air conditioning, so we let her keep cool in the garage while summer’s heat rages, 

as it did all of July and August this year. 

 A customer who arrived there before us with his 2014 CTS wagon enjoyed our collection of 

classic Caddies and stayed with us most of the evening. I think his name was Matt, and we en-

joyed the tour that he gave us of his rare car. Of course, we gave him CLC, CCNJ and CTS so-

cial media group information, and we invited him to meet up with us at future events. 

 Back to our cruise night participants: Anthony Vanacore arrived in the cool 1963 converti-

ble; Mr. and Mrs. Joe Vanacore with the freshly repainted terracotta 1974 Coupe de Ville; Mr. 

and Mrs. Larry Savino cruised in their gorgeous ’67 Deville convertible; Bill and Lucille Marcy 

in the ‘68 M&M ambulance; Franklin Rich with family original ’78 Coupe de Ville; Dave Car-

ney and Bill Slinn arrived in Dave’s mint-conditioned ‘93 Sedan de Ville. Michael Cascio 

treated us to TWO beauties from his fleet, first arriving in his baby-blue ’62 Coupe de Ville. 

Then, after dark, he drove away and arrived again in his exquisite “Godiva Chocolate” ’78 

Coupe de Ville. (Sorry I couldn’t get a picture of Michael’s second participating car!) Not a 

Caddie but very cool (air-cooled, in fact!), Steve Calandra attended with his cherry-red ’68 

Chevy Monza Corvair sedan. 

 The new management of Pizza Town USA appreciated our cars and invited us to return any 

time. We enjoyed the fine food. Lois had a couple of basic slices with very nice, crispy but not 

too hard crust. I devoured a delicious ham & cheese calzone, then I went back for a bag of zep-

poles, out of this world! I enlisted the help of some of the guys with dessert, since it was a 

whole dozen zeppoles. Thanks Guys! It was a real treat, in more ways than one! 
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SHOOK CAR SHOW/VAN HOUTEN STREET FAIRSHOOK CAR SHOW/VAN HOUTEN STREET FAIRSHOOK CAR SHOW/VAN HOUTEN STREET FAIRSHOOK CAR SHOW/VAN HOUTEN STREET FAIR    
Report and photos by Lois Harriman 

What a beautiful day again for a street fair and car show. Many members of our club attend this event 

yearly. Attending were: hosts Roy and Nancy Garretson, with their new 1956 Packard Conv., 1930 

Packard, and the Cadillac 1942 Limo; Bill and Lucille Marcy with their new 1968 Cadillac ambulance, 

which won “Best in Show”; Frank Simone with his 1970 Deville Conv.; Dennis and Denise Ragucci 

and their 1960 Coupe, which won an award; Jerry and Maryann Panaccione and their 1962 Conv.; Lou 

Filardo and his 1977 CDV.; Rob and Lois Harriman and their 1963 CDV. It was a lovely day. 
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CCNJ CRIUSE THE AFTER CHARCCNJ CRIUSE THE AFTER CHARCCNJ CRIUSE THE AFTER CHARCCNJ CRIUSE THE AFTER CHAR----BROIL GRILLBROIL GRILLBROIL GRILLBROIL GRILL    
Report and photos by Lois Harriman 

Saturday, September 17th, was a beautiful day for a ride to Flanders, NJ. What a delightful spot that 

Tom Pirog suggested we as a club check out. Delicious food and ice cream and time to chat and check 

out our and others’ cars. Attending were: Franklin Rich—78 CDV, Rob and Lois Harriman—2010 

DTS, Joe Vanacore—1976 Eldo Coupe, Anthony Vanacore—2006 DTS, Mike Cascio—2005 CTS V, 

and friends Robbie and Anthony. See and enjoy the pictures of the event found here. 
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VINTAGE CARS ROLL UP INTO THE DRIVEVINTAGE CARS ROLL UP INTO THE DRIVEVINTAGE CARS ROLL UP INTO THE DRIVEVINTAGE CARS ROLL UP INTO THE DRIVE----ININININ    
Report and photos by Tony Albarella 

On the blissfully comfortable late-summer evening of Saturday, September 10, Cindy and I joined 

several dozens of classic car enthusiasts and guests who ventured out into the warm, night air to enjoy 

a marvelously “retro” event: a good, old-fashioned drive-in movie. 

 The event, spearheaded by CCNJ director Anthony Vanacore, took place at Demarest Farms in 

Hillsdle, NJ. It was open to vintage cars of all makes, models and eras, and the public responded: 

about forty cars arrived to watch AMERICAN GRAFFITI under the stars. Demarest Farms is a quaint 

farmer’s market specializing in pick-your-own peaches, apples, and pumpkins. We, however, weren’t 

there for the produce; the club rented out for the evening the clearing Demarest Farms has prepared for 

drive-in movies. This little grove is nicely situated on their property and includes a permanent (or at 

least semi-permanent) drive-in screen, projector, and positional speakers. As a substitute for the lack 

of individual-car speakers, the organizers broadcast audio through a limited-range signal than can be 

picked up on nearby car or portable radios. 

 Since the location was a little further north than most CCNJ events, the trip up from Woodbridge 

took nearly an hour, but Cindy and I didn’t mind. It was a lovely day for cruising in our ‘59 Thunder-

bird and we had allotted enough time to arrive early. When we pulled in, Demarest personnel were 

prepping the movie area and Anthony, Kelly, Michael Cascio, and others in Anthony’s family were 

setting up to hand out the included soda, pizza, and popcorn (which was freshly-popped in a portable 

cart). We lent a hand then took up a spot as the cars rolled in to park in rows before the movie screen. 

 Come dusk, after a fun hour or so of vintage intermission and “visit our concession stand” ads, the 

AMERICAN GRAFFITI screening started. As was often done back in the heyday of the drive-in (the 

late-1940’s to the late-1970’s), some attendees remained in their cars for the movie while others set up 

lawn chairs in front of their cars. We did the latter, and brought a portable radio for sound. 

 The evening went off splendidly. Many CCNJ members with vintage Cads were there, as were 

several fresh faces with wonderful classic cars from a range of eras. It was a blast to see a car-culture 

classic like AMERICAN GRAFFITI, filmed in the 70’s but about teens in the 1950’s, while sur-

rounded by the kind of vintage steel celebrated in the film. The weather was nearly perfect; the night 

clear and crisp, the temperature moderate with no need for a heavy sweater or jacket, and either our 

bug spray worked wonders or the bugs just failed to show up and use drive-in participants as their own 

concession snacks. If we do this again next year—and I fervently hope we do—be sure not to miss it! 
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KRISPY KREME CARS AND COFFEEKRISPY KREME CARS AND COFFEEKRISPY KREME CARS AND COFFEEKRISPY KREME CARS AND COFFEE    
Report and photos by Anthony Vanacore 

Back on August 13th, the club held a Cars and Coffee event at the Krispy Kreme in Paramus. Ten 

Cadillacs showed up and we stayed for about three hours. The Krispy Kreme owners were nice enough 

to give us free coffee and three boxes of donuts, and we plan to return next year. See below for a few 

photos taken at the event. 
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DISCLAIMER NOTICE: The acceptance and printing of ads offered through this newsletter does not imply Club endorsement 
for any advertiser, product or service; the CCNJ can not give endorsements. It is impossible for the Club to check “For Sale” 
items, therefore we ask all members to please observe the “Golden Rule.” 

 

 

 
 

 

1985 Seville Father’s car that 
ran well two years ago, nice 
interior, exterior needs work. 
About 90K miles. Located in 
Fanwood, NJ. $1100 OBO 
Contact Janice Diez at 
908-268-3061 
janicediez@comcast.net 
(2208RR) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1985 Seville Runs, 60K miles, 
restore or parts. Located in 
Island Heights, near Seaside 
Heights.  $500 
Call Brian Emmanuelle  
at 973-650-0769 
brianlemmanuelle@gmail.com 
(2208RR) 

 

 

 

RENEWAL DEADLINE 

20th Day of Each Month   

LIMIT: 4 Consecutive Ads 

Call Bill Marcy 

at 201-342-4871                                                     
or bmarcy@optonline.net 

7979  
New/RenewedNew/Renewed  

Members as ofMembers as of  

September 30,September 30,  

20222022  

CARS FOR SALECARS FOR SALECARS FOR SALECARS FOR SALE    CARS FOR SALECARS FOR SALECARS FOR SALECARS FOR SALE    CARS FOR SALECARS FOR SALECARS FOR SALECARS FOR SALE    
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Cadillac Club of North Jersey, Inc. 
174 Brown Ave. 
Prospect Park, NJ 07508-1918 

Driving the past into the future! 

CADILLAC CADILLAC CADILLAC CADILLAC 

SNAPSHOT SNAPSHOT SNAPSHOT SNAPSHOT 

IN TIMEIN TIMEIN TIMEIN TIME    

19871987198719871987198719871987  

CCNJ 

 

Thursday, October 13, 2022 

Club Meeting at River View East — 6:30 PM 

455 River Drive, Elmwood Park, NJ 07407 

This meeting includes nominations for next year’s board of directors 
 

Thursday, November 10, 2022 

Club Meeting at River View East — 6:30 PM 

455 River Drive, Elmwood Park, NJ 07407 

This meeting includes elections for next year’s board of directors 
 

Sunday, November 13, 2022 

31ST CCNJ Fall Show—State Line Lookout at Palisades Interstate Park 

Alpine, NJ—10AM-3PM—See details on page 9 
 

Membership Drive is Currently Underway 

Please join us for another year—See pages 7-8 for details  


